
 

 

 
 
 

May 4th, 2023 
 
Honorable City Council: 
 
RE: Transfer of Jurisdiction Agreement with MDOT regarding Randolph Street between 

Gratiot Avenue and East Jefferson Avenue. 
 
The City of Detroit (“CITY”) has negotiated an agreement with the Michigan Department of 
Transportation (“MDOT”), MDOT NO. 2023-0241, that will result in the transfer of 
jurisdiction of Randolph Street, between Gratiot Avenue and East Jefferson Avenue, from 
MDOT to the CITY.     
 
Randolph Street, identified in the Transfer of Jurisdiction Agreement as “The ROAD 
SEGMENT”, is within the CITY boundary and is no longer functioning as a State Trunkline.  
MDOT is willing to transfer jurisdictional control of the ROAD SEGMENT to the CITY and the 
CITY is willing to accept control of the ROAD SEGMENT.  This transfer of jurisdictional 
control of the ROAD SEGMENT will make this ROAD SEGMENT a City Major Road. 
 
As part of the transfer, the CITY will assume the obligations for maintenance of the ROAD 
SEGMENT and perform work for improvements of the ROAD SEGMENT identified in the 
Transfer of Jurisdiction Agreement as the “PROJECT”.  MDOT agrees to pay a lump sum of 
$7,609,203.68 to the CITY as an estimated cost to complete work on the PROJECT.    
 
A resolution is attached for consideration by your Honorable Body.   
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
      Ron Brundidge, Director 

Department of Public Works 
                                                                         
                                                                    
 
 
 
 
Cc:  Richard Doherty, P. E., City Engineer 
 Oladayo Akinyemi, DPW Deputy Director  

Malik Washington, Mayor’s Office 
  
        



 

 

 
BY COUNCIL MEMBER_______________________________________________ 
 

RESOLVED, in accordance with the foregoing communication, the Transfer of Jurisdiction 

Agreement Between Michigan Department of Transportation and City of Detroit, by and through 

the Department of Public Works, and the Michigan Department of Transportation, MDOT No. 

2023-0241, is approved. 

 

 

 

 


